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To whom it may concern:

The enclosed legal opinion,  about the use of psychotropic medication, especially antipsychotic drugs, for people with learning difficulties (given APANA Pro Bono Publico by barrister Paul Bowen of the Doughty Street Chambers and solicitor Karen Ashton of Tyndallwoods in Birmingham) will be of interest to a number of bodies within your Authority.  The advice should be seen by the Director(s) of Social Care & Health, the Chair of the Primary Care Trust and/or Health Authority, Executive Councillor/Committee Chair for Social Care & Health, and the Chair of the Learning Disability Partnership Boards with a request that the information be directed at staff under their management.

Note that the Opinion can be seen as underlining and clarifying the government’s advice in Valuing People: “Studies of the management of people with challenging behaviour have shown an over-dependence on the use of psychotropic drugs with poor outcomes as a consequence.”

Very serious harm can be caused by these medications especially but not solely with longterm use.  Except in clear cases of psychosis it is very unlikely to be in the best interests of any patient to initiate a regime of antipsychotic prescribing.  

Where such a regime is already in place steps should be taken towards gradual reduction, aiming at eventual complete withdrawal from neuroleptics where possible, or maintenance at the lowest feasible level.   Some people will find after decades of brain adaptation to these drugs that complete withdrawal is too distressing.  Discontinuation syndromes should not be allowed to provoke prescribing cascades. Abrupt withdrawal from any psychotropic medication will only be in the best interest of any patient when life-threatening toxic effects such as Neuroleptic Malignant Syndrome are occurring.  Otherwise there is every reason not to hasten this process which should always be over a period of months rather than weeks.  

Service providers of every sort should ensure that all staff are trained to recognise and report both adverse effects and withdrawal effects.  Community pharmacists should play an active role in developing and disseminating adequate training .

